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March 24, 2025 

 

Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

 
Re: Stitt, et al. v. Fowler, et al., No. 24-801 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

I represent Respondents in the above-captioned case. The petition for a writ of 
certiorari in this case was filed on January 23, 2025, and Respondents’ response was 
originally due February 27, 2025. Former counsel of record obtained a 30-day extension, 
making the brief in opposition due March 31, 2025. Additional time is needed because 
undersigned counsel has only recently been retained in this matter. Respondents’ new 
counsel require adequate time to thoroughly review the record and legal issues in this case 
to prepare the forthcoming brief in opposition. Pursuant to Rule 30.4, Respondents 
respectfully request that the time for filing a response to the petition be extended by an 
additional 15 days, to April 15, 2025. Petitioners consent to this extension. 

Additionally, Respondents submit this request because of the heavy press of 
previously set deadlines in other matters during this period.  

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this matter.   

  Respectfully submitted, 

 
E. Joshua Rosenkranz 

 
cc: Zachary Paul West, Counsel of Record for Petitioners (via email) 


